The Feds Say Yes to Biofuels – Sort Of

By Craig B. Chandler

As you know I have been in Ottawa pretty much every week since I have been writing these columns.  This week I am back in the land of freedom.

Representing the Progressive Group for Independent Business (PGIB) I have been in meetings  with several Members of Parliament and various government agencies discussing the need for a 10% Ethanol and 5% Biodiesel mandate. This mandate as I have said in previous columns is needed to help Rural Alberta and rural Canda compete with the Europe, Asia and the United states in our rush towards green energy.

I have also made it clear that in order to kick start the industry  in Canada, these mandates mus be accompanied with production payments of 10 cents per litre on Ethanol and 30 cents per litre on Biodiesel. 

However, in recent days several of our members in this new emerging biofuels industry have approached our organization. Their specific concern has been in regard to a rumour that Canada will insert a "claw back" mechanism in the soon to be announced Renewable Fuels program should a bio-fuels facility become too profitable. We are strongly opposed to this type of tax. 

This "claw back" is particularly inflammatory to our members in the western provinces who are astonished the federal government would consider a National Energy Program type mechanism for the renewable energy sector. 

It is crucial to remember that the insustry has simply been asking for parity with United States initiatives which do not contain any "claw back" mechanisms, or profit-capping. If the Renewable Fuels industry is to flourish in Canada, we must have a level playing field with the United States.

It is also important to remember that this is an emerging industry and it may take a decade or more to ensure sustainability and stability. Short term thinking and premature profit taking may be disastrous until it has established itself.  

Plus, this new industry will have far reaching impacts on other industries such as agriculture, transportation, hydrocarbons, and more importantly the environment. It will be a key component to Canada’s commitment to Kyoto and other initiatives to reverse the damage done to our air and water.  

The United States has succeeded in promoting a very robust renewable fuels industry that has returned billions of tax dollars to federal and state governments.  It is our belief that the proposed claw back methodology will not foster new bio-fuels development in Canada and will cause to those larger players already established in the marketplace.  

The government is fully aware that increased profits result in increased corporate taxes. This proposed claw back will result in financial institutions and equity investors shunning our industry for more profitable alternatives. It just does not make economic sense.    

To be clear, a "claw back" mechanism in Canada will weaken growth of the Canadian bio-fuels industry due to more robust incentives south of the border.

So I guess the government is listening about a needed mandate, but without outright short term funding the only area of North America that will prosper from renewable fuels is the United States.  As an Albertan this scares me.

All we can do is wait until March 19, 2007 when Finance Minister Jim Flaherty unveils the budget.  Let's hope for the sakeof Alberta the mention of a “claw back”  is absent from Mr. Flaherty's presentation.


Until next week.
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